MEGGITT

4/11/2017

Senator Brian Boquist
Oregon Senate

900 Court Street NE
S-311

Salem, OR 97301

Dear Senator Boquist,

| am the Financial Controller for a local business, Meggitt Polymers and Composites, in Yamhill County,
Oregon. Meggitt employs approximately 350 people throughout McMinnville. | am writing in support of
SB 984, legislation that ensures a fair method for calculating overtime in Oregon.

As you know, the Bureau of Labor and Industries advised employers to pay employees overtime on both
an hourly and weekly basis. This creates an incentive for employers not to offer overtime due to cost. In
addition, year to date, the additional payroll cost has prevented our site from continuing to hire
additional staff.

SB 984 ensures that employers and employees are treated fairly. We join the Oregon Business
Association and other employers throughout Oregon who support employees being paid only once for
the overtime that they work in a specific time period.

We urge you to vote in support of SB 984,
Sincerely,

-

Lon Sanchez
Financial Controller
503-472-0045 x 234

Meggitt Polymers & Composites Tel: +1 (503) 472 0045

2010 Lafayette Avenue, McMinnville, OR 97128, USA

Fax: +1 (503) 434 6454
www.meggittpolymers.com
www.meggitt.com



